October 2022



Inside this issue:

President's Message	2
Board Meeting Recap	3

Mon. Morning Coffee 5



Summerfield Civic Association

10650 SW Summerfield Dr. Tigard, OR 97224

Office: 503-620-0131 or sca55@comcast.net

Golf Pro Shop: 503-620-1200

www.summerfield55.org www.golfsummerfield.com

Office open Monday through Friday, 8 AM—12 noon

Remember to get your Summerfield Resident Directory Sheet in by October 31 if you want to be in the online or printed directory Please join us for a fun **DANCE on SATURDAY OCTOBER 29,f rom 7–10 PM in the Summerfield Clubhouse Ballroom.**

DJ LYNN WINKLE from Media Jockeys will play our favorite tunes for dancing or listening.

No partners are required There will be dancing for Singles, Couples, and Line Dancers.

We want to extend a special invite to all Summerfield residents who have not joined us before.

Do you have a favorite tune or special song? If so, get into Lynn's queue! To submit your requests:

Fill out a song request form when you purchase your tickets OR Email your name and song request (song title and artist) to Penny.kellogg@yahoo.com by Thursday, October 20.

TICKETS: \$10/resident and \$12/non-resident will be sold in the Clubhouse Lobby on Mondays, October 3, 10, 17, and 24 from 9 -11 AM. Tables of 4, 6, or 8 can be reserved with the names and full payment. Tickets at the door will be \$12.

The attire is casual. Wear whatever makes you comfortable and keeps you warm. The Ballroom can get cool!

Light snacks and soft drinks will be served along with BYOB beverages. **Looking forward to seeing you! Come and bring your friends and neighbors!**

Submitted by the Dance Club Committee

**The Dance Club, which sponsors six SCA dances per year, is looking for a few enthusiastic members to join us. Volunteers need no prior experience-just willingness to assist on one of our dance club committees, meet great people and have fun volunteering! Got Questions? Contact Penny Kellogg at 775-232-9420 or penny.kellogg@yahoo.com.

President's Message

Definition of Volunteer: a person who voluntarily offers himself or herself for a service or undertaking; a person who performs a service willingly without pay.

Volunteers are the lifeblood of Summerfield. We would not have the wonderful community we all love and enjoy without the many kind and caring Volunteers dedicating their time and talents to help.

"Volunteering is the ultimate exercise in democracy.

You vote in elections once a year, but when you volunteer,
you vote every day about the kind of community you want to live in."



At Summerfield, we have 13 Board-Appointed

Committees to serve the needs of Summerfield. They cover an area such as Architecture/Landscape, Clubhouse, Common Area, Greens, Library, Marketing,, Neighborhood Watch, Newcomers Welcome, City of Tigard Liaison, Newsletter, Swimming Pool, Volunteer Appreciation and Website Team. All of them are managed and run by volunteers! In addition, we have 44 Activities and Clubs from Art to Yoga, all run by volunteers. They may not be paid but they make a difference in our lives. We would not have all the amenities or services we utilize without them. The cost of these services without them would be difficult to calculate but it would be expensive.

These days where companies struggle to find employees for many positions and services offering increased pay and benefits, we are so fortunate to have our volunteers willingly serving around the Clubhouse and see the efforts of the Clubhouse Committee coordinating events, cleaning the kitchen, planning the remodel that has taken place in so many areas, decorating for the season, making sure we look great! We have a wonderful Library with a wide selection of materials all managed by volunteers. The Arts and Crafts Room is always a buzz of activity with quilt making, artists and crafters creating. Our Swimming Pool is beautiful, clean, and well run due to the efforts of our Pool Committee Volunteers. Architecture/Landscape is consulting and meeting every day with residents who are remodeling, painting, roofing, and doing landscape projects. They are ready to provide direction and process all paperwork promptly. Our *Summary* Newsletter is also completed with volunteer help.

This month we will honor volunteers on all Board Appointed Committees for their time. We should honor them every day for their support. And... as you can imagine, we are always looking for volunteers. Many serve on a Committee for a prescribed amount of time and there is always a need for new members.

Saturday, October 1, 2-4 PM is the Newcomer's Fair Meet and Mingle for all new residents to learn more about our community and to offer information on Committees and other Volunteer Opportunities. Meet new people, make new friends and be a part of our Community!

Remember that Volunteerism is a currency that appreciates.

Submitted by Tom Clancy

SCA Board Meeting Report

This report is a <u>recap</u> of the meeting. For details, see the minutes on the Clubhouse bulletin board.

September 12, 2022

President Tom Clancy called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM. Two visitors signed in to speak. Carene Svoboda signed in to officially invite Board Members to the Newcomers Fair happening October 1, which will include a tradeshow of Summerfield Clubs and Activities as well as door prizes. Barbara Kelley signed in to speak to the Board regarding a CC&R Variance Request regarding allowing her partner to remain in the residence if she were to pass.

Minutes accepted from the August 8, 2022 regular Board Meeting with corrections.

Golf Course Report- Z. Palmer:

Aerification happening September 12 and 13.

Golf Pro Shop Report- R. Lindsey:

Testing out reduced Green's fees for the remainder of the week due to aerification of the course. August was a great month beating budget by \$10,000 and beat last year's month by \$3,000. Winter passes will be available beginning October 1. Men's and Women's Horse Races begin October 4 and 5.

City of Tigard Liaison Report -

Sherman: Candidates for City of Tigard Mayor and Council Seats are in. Tigard received a AAA credit rating. Police Chief McAlpine said crimes of all types are on the rise. City of Tigard events this summer included the Pride Parade, Juneteenth and National Night Out.

Treasurer's Report: Operating account: August 2022 total income of \$73,120.72; August 2022 total expenditures of \$142,770.22; Cash on hand as of 8/31/2022 \$770,804.18. Reserve account: August 2022 total income of \$50.05; August 2022 total expenditures of \$1,449.00; General reserve balance as of 8/31/22 \$1,378,858.72. New Buyer Fee income for August \$8,683.56; New Buyer Fee expenses for August \$5.00; New Buyer Fee interest & income \$20.07; New Buyer Fee account balance as of 8/31/22 \$236,283.28. Total General Reserves plus New Buyers Fee Account as of 8/31/22 \$1,615,142.00. Checks written in August: From Key Bank Operating checking

account regular checks: #19322-19379, paychecks: #50365-50369; From US Bank Reserves checking account checks: 1121; From Washington Federal Reserves Checking Account checks: 236-239. Motion was made (Hughes), seconded (Phelps) and approved to accept the entire Treasurer's report.

Unfinished Business:

A. Oak Tree near #4

Reviewed bid proposals from Ash Tree Enterprises, Evergreen Tree Services and General Tree Service. Motion made (Gattuccio), seconded (Knutson) to accept the bid from Evergreen Tree Service at the price of \$1900.00 to prune the large Pin Oak near #4. Motion passed.

B. Lift Budget Increase

Reviewed current total for Lift and discussed estimated costs for electrical work to be added as well as room for contingencies. Motion made (Blake), seconded (Knutson) to increase the not to exceed budget to \$100,000.00 for the complete installation of the Maintenance Shop Lift. Motion passed.

New Business:

C. Variance Request

Discussion regarding variance request. Item to be decided upon at next Board Meeting.

D. CALC Tree Bundle near Durham/ Summerfield Dr. Entrance

Motion was made (Blake) seconded (Knutson) to accept proposal from Evergreen Tree Service to remove 2 dead Oak and prune 12 Maples not to exceed \$16,000. Motion passed (6-1, Kellogg opposed).

Administrator's Report: Pool is temporarily closed due to a broken valve in the chemical system. Pool and Spa is working on finding the part to get the Pool up and running again.

<u>Directors' Roundtable:</u>

Kellogg – Liaison to Clubs/Activities, Neighborhood Watch, Clubhouse, Newcomers: A big thank you to Diane Christensen for serving 3 years on the Clubhouse Committee as Chairperson. New representatives will be selected at the next Clubhouse Committee meeting.



Hughes – Liaison to Pool, Summary: Pool is temporarily closed, See Administrator's Report.

Phelps – Liaison to Disaster Preparedness, Courts, Library:

Pickleball is concerned about the number of guests allowed; will review Policy and Procedure Manual.

Knutson - Liaison to Pro Shop, Volunteer Appreciation: Upcoming Volunteer Appreciation event October 11.

Gattuccio – Liaison to Architecture/ Landscape, Sub-Associations: Lots of activity with A/L Committee.

Clancy – Liaison to Directory, Fair Housing, Website: Looking forward to a website preview soon.

Blake - Liaison to CALC, Greens,

Marketing: Greens Committee would like to elect Cliff Thorne as new Chairperson and Jim Scheel as a new member. Motion made (Blake), seconded (Kellogg), Motion passed.

Motion made (Phelps), seconded (Knutson) and approved to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 11:00am. Motion passed. Next Agenda Meeting October 3, 2022 at 8:30 AM. Next regular Board Meeting is October 10, 2022 at 9:00 AM.

Jerry Durgan

June 28, 1934 – September 1, 2022

SCA President 2010 - 2011

We extend our deepest condolences to Darlene and family.



BEING A GOOD NEIGHBOR applies to all residents who live in Summerfield year-round.

BEING A GOOD NEIGHBOR also applies to the fortunate residents who leave Summerfield during the Winter months for warmer climates and abundant sunshine.

Practice **BEING A GOOD NEIGHBOR** by considering the following points:

- Have you done your Fall yard clean-up?
- Have you made arrangements for ongoing yard maintenance while you are away?
- Are your light posts working and the bulb illuminated?
- Have your gutters been cleaned to assure they drain properly?
- Is your outdoor furniture covered and secured?
- Does a neighbor/friend have your contact information in case of an emergency?

BEING A GOOD NEIGHBOR assures everyone that your property is being taken care of and is not the responsibility of your neighborhood.

Thanks for **BEING A GOOD NEIGHBOR**.

Submitted by Bev Anderson and Mary Kay Stroum

Co-Chairs for the Architecture/Landscape Committee



Monthly Clubhouse Tours

October 5, 1 - 2 PM

To welcome our new residents there are monthly tours of our stunning Summerfield Clubhouse each month on the First Wednesday of the month from 1-2 PM. October 5 is the next scheduled date. Tours will start promptly at 1 PM in the Clubhouse fireplace lounge area. There will be a Q & A session at the end of the tour. In addition to newcomers, any resident is welcome to join a tour.

For questions, please call Barbara Lance at 503-639-8134.

Reminder To All Summerfield Volunteers!

Please join us for beverages and appetizers on Tuesday, **October 11, from 4 PM – 6 PM**, in the **Clubhouse Ballroom**. All those who volunteered, and their spouses, from 2020 thru 2022 on the following Board Appointed Committees, are invited.

Architectural/Landscape, Clubhouse, Common Area Landscape, Disaster Preparedness, Greens, Library, Marketing & Communications, Neighborhood Watch, Newcomers Welcome, SCA/City of Tigard Liaison, Summary Newsletter, Swimming Pool, Volunteer Appreciation.



MONDAY MORNING COFFEE

Coffee, tea, and treats are served every **Monday morning from 9-11 AM**. Please join us!! Visit with neighbors and make new friends. We have so many new neighbors at this particular time, so share your common interests, or learn about all the activities in this very active community.



There's something for everyone! Just drop a quarter in the cup.

Submitted by Connie Jones 503-816-8563

Do you enjoy Monday Coffee?

We need help to continue Summerfield's Monday Morning Coffee gatherings. If Coffee is to be continued, we need more people to prepare the coffee and a team or individual willing to take a leadership role.

The leadership role would entail scheduling the volunteers who make the coffee and clean up. Buy supplies: coffee, cups, cookies, cream, and anything else that helps make the coffee gathering work. Plus, you get to work with a great group of people, and you don't have to get up early, just keep us organized.

For more information, please call Gloria Vanderzanden at 503-799-1799, or Lona Olson at 503-453-7827

Submitted by: Lona Olson & Gloria Vanderzanden The **Art Guild** would like to say **Thank You** to all the Summerfield residents and guests who attended this year's Art Show.

The joy of gathering together, the smiles and laughter, appreciating beautiful works of art - it was a special time - and appreciated even more after a couple of years of absence.



<u>For Guild Members:</u> Our next meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 17, at 3 PM in the Art Room. We look forward to seeing you there.

Submitted by Lori Owen



The Holiday Bazaar Returns!

After a two-year hiatus due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Summerfield Craft Club will again hold our Holiday Bazaar for the 32nd time! It will be on **Friday and Saturday, November 11 and 12, from 9 AM - 2 PM** in the Clubhouse Conference Room.

Once again, the Craft Club members will present a selection of beautifully handcrafted items for those on your holiday gift list, including yourself. You'll find alltime favorites as well as new items this year. Mark your calendars now so you don't miss this returning Summerfield favorite event. This is a great time and place to begin your holiday shopping.

And once again, Tigard Meals-On-Wheels will be the charity beneficiary of this Bazaar.

Submitted by Sharon Hughes



BOOK CLUB

Judy Johnson masterfully led the discussion of *Four Winds* for our September book club meeting. It was great, thanks to Judy and all those who spoke their minds about the book. It was a great read and discussion.

The October Book Club will be held in the

Clubhouse Conference room On Tuesday, **October 11, at 2 PM.** Ashley Moen will be leading the discussion of *The Children's Blizzard* by Melanie Benjamin. This is historical fiction of an actual snowstorm in 1888 in the Dakotas and how it affected the lives of so many school children.



The book for November is *I know why the Caged Bird Sings* by Maya Angelou. Each person attending may want to have a thought or two to add to the discussion as there will be no official moderator.

Please submit your nominations for the books to read in 2023. The nomination should include the name of the book, the author, and a sentence or two on what it is about and why it might be a good read for the group. These can be e-mailed to Carol Brennaman at carolbrenneman350@gmail.com or handed to her.

Submitted by Neal Sanders

LOW VISION SUPPORT GROUP

Our October meeting will take place on the first Friday, which is October 7, as usual in the Conference Room from 10:30 AM – 12 PM. One topic will be the special materials available to those who have trouble reading and marking their ballots and the Voter's Pamphlet.

Submitted by Ruthanne Lidman

SENIOR LEARNING

Our current topic is "A History of Impressionism, from Monet to Van Gogh". Famous paintings are shown, followed by interesting explanations of why they are great. Come to the Lakeview Room at 2 PM every Thursday.

Submitted by Gerry Craig

DEMENTIA SUPPORT GROUP

Alzheimer's is the most familiar name for dementia, but there are other types. Each shares some symptoms, such as short-term memory loss. It's important to know what to expect. Our group can help. Please come to our meetings in the Conference Room on the third Monday of each month, this month on October 17.

Submitted by Gerry Craig

TRAVEL CLUB

Hello everyone. Friday, **October 28**, **at 10 AM in the Lakeview Room** will be the last meeting of the year for Travel Club. Please come and hear Lucas Bialecki from Collette present Western Canada's Rockies, Lakes & Wine Country and National Parks of Croatia and Island Cruise. Both are beautiful places.

Mary Hanigan from Uniglobe Travel Partners will be able to answer any questions and book a trip. There also will be flyers for some domestic tours.

Bring a friend. Any questions call Paula Henry at 503-713-8092.

Submitted by Paula Henry



JUST-FRIENDS SINGLES:

Planning meeting for future activities on Saturday, October 1, 11 AM in the Conference Room. Bring some great ideas for fall activities. We will go to lunch afterward.

On Sunday, October 9, The Tualatin Valley Symphony will perform selections by Black Composers and will feature William Grant Still's Afro-American Symphony. It will be at 3 PM at the Northwest Christian Church, 13405 SW Hall Blvd, Tigard, 97223 (across the street from the Tigard Library). The cost is \$10 for seniors. Meet in the Clubhouse Lobby at 2:30 PM to carpool. Let's play Corn hole on Wednesday, October 12 at Cook Park. Bring a sack lunch and your own drink, and park and meet by the play structure at 11:30 AM.

Trivia and Pizza on Thursday, October 13! We will go to Bella Pizza in Tualatin (8294 SW Nyberg St., 97062) and play trivia at 3:30 PM, and then have pizza or other delicious selections. Check out their menu at: www.bellapizzatu.com. To carpool, meet in the Clubhouse Lobby at 3 PM.

On Sunday, October 16, let's have fun watching the Giant Pumpkin Regatta at the Tualatin Commons Park, 8325 SW Nyberg St., 97062. There will be pumpkin boat races and vendors. Bring some water if it's hot. You may park at the Kaiser Permanente Parking Lot (19185 SW 90th Ave., Tualatin) and take a shuttle bus, which will run every 10 minutes. To carpool, meet at the west end of the Summerfield parking lot at 11:30 AM.

On Wednesday, October 26, come enjoy the Bauman Farm's yearly Harvest Festival featuring their Pumpkin Patch, seasonally well-stocked country store and yummy bakery. And yes, you can buy beautiful plants there too. Since we must travel to Gervais, we will need volunteer drivers for this event. So be sure to sign up so we can have lunch numbers and volunteer drivers. Check out the menu for their deli at: www.baumanfarms.com. The address is 12989 Howell Prairie Rd. NE, Gervais, Oregon 97026. Meet in the West Parking Lot at 10 AM.

Questions about these activities? Call Linda Henning: at 858-481-6868 or attend the meeting on October 1.

CLUBHOUSE COMMITTEE

A huge <u>Thank You</u> and farewell to Jan Meek and Diane Christensen who left the Committee in September.

This creates an even greater need for a few good people. We are expecting 2023 to be a very active year involving some exciting projects.

Submitted by Clubhouse Committee

SUMMERFIELD BIBLE STUDY

As teaching leader of the Summerfield Bible Study, Craig Benjamin will return us to Romans 9 in late September, or the early October study. Fellowship begins each Wednesday at 9:30 AM and the Bible study begins at 10 AM. **Newcomers** are

welcome! We meet at Southwest Church of Christ on Durham and 98th every Wednesday for the study. Any questions? Call 503-479-5430

Submitted by Mary Kay Stroum



SUMMERFIELD SINGERS

Like to sing? Want to be part of a group who sings just for fun? Then you will like Summerfield Singers!

Summerfield Singers meets on the first and third Fridays from 2 – 3 PM in the Ballroom of the Clubhouse. We welcome anyone who likes to sing; you don't have to have a great voice or be able to read music. We sing a variety of songs, from musicals to old favorites and more, so there are sure to be ones you will like. Occasionally we lead a sing-along at happy hours, on Veteran's Day and during the winter holiday season.

Interested? Come and sit in a time or two, and if you like us, you can join! We have songbooks available for a nominal cost. We would love to have you!



Julie Helle, Director Nancy Vink, Accompanist

VETERAN'S DAY

Friday, November 11, at 2—4 PM in the Lakeview Room.

Open to all Veterans and others who wish to show their respect. There will be a memorabilia table, video display and refreshments. Share a bit of history with all.

Come and honor some of our country's best volunteers.

We will serve beverages and dessert. Veterans, wear your uniforms if you like.

Submitted by the Volunteer Appreciation Committee



LINE DANCE

NEW ULTRA BEGINNER CLASS IS BACK!

Many of you have been patiently waiting for this Class!! If you have never danced before or if it has been a while and you feel the need for a refresher course, this class is for you. You will learn the 23 plus basic steps of line dance. Once this is accomplished you will be able to learn new dances with ease.



Each class will be progressive. By that I mean each class you will learn 2 – 3 new steps and immediately learn a dance using those steps. Every week will be a review, repeat, and add-on, therefore, consistent attendance is pretty important.

Join this Class Monday mornings from 10:30 – 11:30 AM beginning October 24. Dress comfortably and wear shoes that can slide across the floor. Tennis shoes and flip-flops are not usually a good choice. No need to sign-up in advance, just show up in the Ballroom planning to have a great time.

OTHER LINE DANCE OPPORTUNITIES

Monday evenings from 6 – 7:30 PM will be a combination of dances from beginner to low intermediate levels of dance.

Wednesday afternoons 1:30 – 3 PM combination much the same as Monday evenings.

Submitted by Diane Christensen

FUN WITH HAND & FOOT Lessons Offered

We have a very fun, casual group who plays every **Tuesday at 1:30 PM in the Game Room**. **Please plan on being there 15 minutes early for the table assignment**.

We start to play promptly at 1:30. Late arrivals cannot be seated, as table seating is drawn and we cannot interrupt a game that has started.



If you have never played or feel rusty, Susan is offering tu-

torials at noon on Tuesdays, just before the regular games, **to those who RSVP at least a day ahead.** Learn the basics without the pressure of a game. You may direct questions or RSVP to Susan by phone at 818-648-5356 or by email at scallihan7308@gmail.com.

The Hand & Foot group will no longer require masking unless OHA returns to mandate. Some of our players may choose to continue masking, and that is their prerogative. However, by consensus of our regular players, we will continue to require that players be vaccinated due to the number of immunocompromised or at-risk members of the group and the periodic resurgences of this virus and variants around the country.

We ask that if you travel, or are in close contact with someone who has recently traveled, to not attend for 5 days after your return or after that contact. If you feel ill, please do not attend.

Submitted by Paula Henry and Susan Callihan – Co-chairs



ATTENTION GHOSTS AND GOBLINS OF SUMMERFIELD:

You are invited to a bone-rattling gathering October 28, 2022 7 – 9 PM Game Room

We've never met a ghost we didn't like.

Submitted by Marlene Christensen

CRIBBAGE

We play cribbage from **9:30 AM until noon on Monday** mornings. We have all the materials. It is a great place to learn how to play or refresh your memory. Come join the fun! Call if you have questions at 503-341-8454



Submitted by Steve Moore

MAHJONGG (American)

Our AMJ group plays in the Game Room on Tuesdays between the hours of 12 – 4 PM. We're using the 2022 Official Standard Hands and Rules game card. Always a challenge, keeping our minds sharp and alert! Win or lose, we come back for more! Come join us! Questions? Need more information? Call or text Tish Kremidas at 503-314-1575.

**Our group will be represented at the Newcomers' Fair Meet & Mingle on Saturday, October 1, from 2 – 4 PM. Stop by to chat with us.

Come join us for a fun-filled evening of Bunco. We meet on the second Monday of the month from 7 - 10 PM in the Clubhouse Game Room.



See you on October 10! For more information, call Esther Vickstrom at 541-921-1346

Submitted by Esther Vickstrom

WOMEN'S GOLF CLUB

This year's **Club Championship Tournament** winners were announced at the Awards Luncheon. Congratulations to **Mary Ribacchi**, our new **Club Champion!!** Also, congratulations to **Yong Semet** who is our **Low Net of Field Champion** (she also won **1**st **Gross** in her flight)! This is the first year SWGC has awarded a Low Net for this tournament and there is a new plaque honoring that category. Special thanks to Mary Mansfield and her committee for a great Club Championship Tournament. A huge thanks to Linda Gray and her committee for a wonderful luncheon.

August Birdies were achieved by M. Gillan, S. Comstock (3), Rebecca Whitehead, F. Rieder, M. Ribacchi (3), B. Phillips, L. O'Brien (2), L. McCall, M. Ambler, J. Brown, I. Trommlitz.

August Chip-Ins were achieved by M. Katz (2), J. Strand, I. Trommlitz, J. Courson, J. Meek, J. Harrington (2), S. Dorney, I. Lafferty, N. Sahler (2), M. Ambler, M. Ribacchi, J. Knutson, S. Stoesser, J. Mitchell.

The **Birdie/Chip-In Tourney and Luncheon** will be held on Thursday, October 13.

Our annual **Horse Race** will take place on Wednesday, October 5, at Noon. This is a great opportunity to be a spectator and encourage the players in this fun event. Also, the Men's Horse Race is on Tuesday, October 4, at Noon. Let's get out there and cheer on the ladies and men. Don't forget to place your bets!

The last play day of the season is Tuesday, October 25, and the **Closing Luncheon** will be on Thursday, October 27, at 11:30 AM (no play on this day). There will be a Halloween theme and costumes are encouraged but no prizes will be awarded. Lunch will be catered by Dalton's and cost is \$25 per person. Be sure to sign up by October 19, for this fun final event of the year.

The next scramble is Thursday, October 6, followed by the monthly general meeting.

May the month of October bless all of us with good health and great golf weather!

Submitted by Cheryl Riggs

QIGONG-YOGA

Tuesdays – In the Lakeview Room - 10:30 AM Are your shoulders or back stiff or tight?

Do you want to improve your balance?

Do you want to feel more openness in your body.

These are some of the many benefits you may experience from regular participation in **Qigong Yoga** (pronounced CheeGong).

No matter your ability level, everyone can benefit from this class!

We move mindfully into poses and exercises that improve our energy, flexibility, and balance. Variations are offered based on the student's needs. If you have a yoga mat, feel free to bring it, although it is not needed to enjoy the practice.

Looking forward to seeing you in class!

Questions? Call or text Pamela at 503-320-5150

9

Submitted by Pamela Olzman

SWIMMING POOL

Our traditional 21-week swimming pool season ends on Columbus Day, having started on Mother's Day. Depending on the weather forecast in the first week of October we may decide to close the pool earlier or keep it open later than October 10. We have four new market umbrellas and new railing covers already for our 2023 season. Our long overdue chemical controller is installed and operating thanks truly to The Pool and Spa House for their excellent service. We contract with them for twice-weekly service by their pool technician and to supply all chemicals needed for flawless pool maintenance. Thank to our technician, Keenan, for his outstanding maintenance this season.

If you are interested in being a Pool Committee member, feel free to contact me, Marshall Henry, by email at mcht97224@outlook.com or call at 503-504-4976
Submitted by Marshall Henry

As the Pool season winds down, don't forget to check out the Lost & Found at the Pool. There are various items found ranging from towels, books, goggles, and even pool noodles.

MEN'S GOLF CLUB



MARK YOUR CALENDAR: October Chapman & Dinner: Play 10/3. Horserace: Play 10/4. SMGC Annual Meeting (Tentative): 10/12. President's Classic: Signup until 10/5. Play 10/14. Wednesday – Friday Men's Club Summer Team Play Ends 10/28. Winter Rules Start: 11/1.

IN MEMORY OF: Jerry Durgan. To Darlene and the Durgan family, our thoughts and prayers are with you.

AUGUST 29TH CHAPMAN RESULTS: Hot weather again, and 128 players finished. 120 of the 128 players received an award. Low Gross: 1st Mary & Rich Ribacchi. 2nd Tori Gallagher & Buzz Smith. 3rd Fran Rieder & Del Jordan. 4th Wendy Pfeifer & Bob Smith. Low Net: 1st Joanne & Gary Heintz. Tie 2nd Mary & Ron Reeves/Lynn & Dan O'Brien/ Rebecca & Bill Whitehead. Seven Teams Tied for 3rd. CONGRATULATIONS 4th through 10th. Couples KP #4: 1st Linda McCall & Joe Massaro. 2nd Joanne Casciato. KP #6: 1st Bonnie Phillips. 2nd Linda McCall & Joe Massaro. Long Putt #8: 1st Rosie Talarico & Emery Phillips. 2nd Margaret Johannes & Dennis Brosowske. Men's KP #7: 1st Rich Ribacchi. 2nd Larry Comstock. Ladies KP #9: 1st Sharon Comstock. 2nd Barbara Kelley. KP #2: Women: Donna Dorsey. Men: James Fitzgerald. Between the Lines: 17 winners. On #9 Green: 24 winners. Sonic Putt: 8 winners. Inside the Circle #5: 13 winners. Low Gross Winners: 5. Low Net Winners: 49. Raffle Winners: 8. Thanks to our Sponsors Ken Miller, Sandy Brewer & Mike Cook, whose generous donations allowed 91% of the players to receive an award. Also a big thanks to John Brewer, Mike Tsujimura and Buzz Smith for sorting through and deciphering the scorecards and tabulating all the scores to determine the payouts.

<u>MEN'S CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP</u>:--- Congratulations to Del Jordan, our 2022 Club Champion. We had 49 golfers in 4 flights competing. Championship Flight: Low Gross: 1st Del Jordan. Low Net: Glenn Lett. Senior Flight: Low Gross: 1st Dick Hiller. Low Net: 1st Greg Eggert. Super Sr. Flight: 1st Bob Opoka. Legends Flight: 1st Jerry Vanderpool.

THE NICK KIMMEL STORY - TRAJEDY INTO TRIUMPH: You might not have heard of the Simpson Cup. It's a golf competition between the U. S. & Great Britain. What's unique is all the players are disabled veterans. I had tuned into the Golf Channel and they were interviewing Nick Kimmel, who had quite a story to tell. Nick lost both legs and left arm to an IED in Afghanistan. Nick was also a gifted athlete who once played golf. After a long recovery, two of his buddies got him back into golf. He was hooked. Playing golf gave Nick a renewed purpose in life, and golf was the catalyst.

The story gets better. Through hard work and support, Nick made the Simpson Cup team. Even more amazing, Nick is an 18 handicap. For the full story, you can Google www.simpsoncup.com for information about the Simpson Cup; plus Google Nick Kimmel, and you'll find several lines that you can click on that tells Nick's full story. Also check out the www.oncoursefoundationusa.org. It's worth the look about veterans.



Bridge Scores & Winners

Monday bridge - 8/15 B. Finch 4740. 8/22 D. Jordan 4340. 9/5 B. Finch 4690. 9/12 S. McGuire 3800.

Wednesday bridge - 8/17 B. Finch 4580. 8/24 B. Eberle 4770. 9/7 S. McGuire and D. McKim 4270.

Thursday night - 8/18 B. Finch 3380. 8/25 B. Finch 4280. 9/1 P. Wilson. 9/8 B. Eberle 2790.

Thursday Duplicate—8/18 1st H. Benscheidt/L. Derington. 2nd B. Meier/D. Nangle. 8/25 1st B. Meier/E. lanndsburg 2nd M. Ritchey/B. Gevurtz. 9/1 N/S N. Sahler/D. Nangle. 2nd H. Benscheidt/L. Derington. E/W 1st J. MacNeill/B. Meier. 2nd A. Bennett/M. Itel. 9/8 N/S 1st N. Sahler/D. Nangle. 2nd M. Scarborough/B. Meier. E/W 1st J. Nelson/B. Fuson. 2nd M. Ritchey/B. Gevurtz.

Submitted by Maggie Scarborough





<u>Summerfield Summary Staff</u>

Editor

Jennifer Stiffler

Proofing

Sharon Hughes Linda Clancy Cherie Nef